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Knights Help Bring the Parish Together 
for Festival

Pictured: Sam Alfano at the Knights table at the Parish 
Festival this last month

Picture and Article Submissions need to be in by 
the 20th of the month

All articles are to be submitted to: 

Laura Schuberg Newsletter Editor 
L.Schuberg@gmail.com
(805) 794-9189 

Inside This Issue

Report Title Page Report Title Page
Grand Knight’s Report 1,8 Octoberfest 

Fiesta Italiana
10

Schedule of Events 2 Pro-Life Alert
Knightline Status 
Update

12

Chancellor’s Report
Insurance Agent’s Report 

3 Advertising Pages 4, 5, 7, 9, 
11, 13

October Birthdays
Adoration times
Address Update Form

6 Family of the 
Month, Knight of 
the Month

14

Officers' 
Directory

15

Grand Knight’s Report

By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight 

Brother Knights, 
Here is a spiritual thought from St. Margaret Mary 
Alacoque:

“This, then, is the time, dear friend, when it is 
necessary for us to be 
completely consumed 
in the Sacred Heart of 
our Divine Master. 
We must never leave 
him . . . After we have 
lost our sinful heart in 
the divine flames of 
this pure love, we 
must assume a 
completely new one . . . This new heart must have 
quite new sentiments and new affections. There 
must be nothing of self left in it. This Divine Heart 
of Jesus must so completely take the place of ours 
that only he will live and act in us and for us. His 
will must annihilate ours so that he can act without 
resistance on our part. His actions, his thoughts, 
his desires must take the place of ours, but most of 
all his love . . . And so we shall be able to say with 
St. Paul, that we live no more, but Christ lives in 
us.”

(Continued on page 8) 
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Schedule of Events

October, 2011

10/03/11 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
10/08/11 Saturday Columbus Day Dinner 6:30 PM at Parish Hall
10/09/11 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
10/10/11 Tuesday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
10/30/11 Sunday Corporate Communion, 9:30 AM Mass

November, 2011

11/2/11 Wednesday Los Padres Chapter Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:00 PM
11/7/11 Monday Officers Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
11/13/11 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
11/14/11 Tuesday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM

December, 2011

12/05/11 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
12/09/11 Friday Trustee Christmas Party, Parish Hall, 6:30 PM
12/11/11 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
12/12/11 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
12/13/11 Tuesday Candy for Windows


October 1, 2011, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, 
California as the Official Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta 
Valley Council 5300.  Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the 
Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate.  Neither 
the Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed 
within this publication's articles and neither take responsibility or offer 
endorsements of advertisers.  Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the 
month for the following month’s issue.  Subscription price included in dues. 

Laura Schuberg 
Newsletter Editor 
E-mail: L.Schuberg@gmail.com
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Below find a listing of people that we should be 
praying for: 

 SK Steve Schlesselman for his continuing 
recovery

 SK Sam Alfano 

 SK Val Taylor, who passed on to his eternal 
reward and his family as they mourn his loss 

 For the SK Francisco Cabrera family who are 
facing challenging times. 

 SK Jim Wasil 

 Bro. John Sternot, who will be turning 99 on 
October 2nd 

 Judy Klinge, wife of SK Brian Klinge 
 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh 

 Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-
in-law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez 

 Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza 
 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrerra 

 Rachel De Alba, widow of Bro. Salvatore De 
Alba

 For Joe and Zea Bauer as they recover from a 
horrific accident in New Mexico. 

We should also be praying for our priests and deacons 
who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual 
community.

If you know of anybody in need of our prayers
please feel free to contact me at 967-9473.

Another Way We Protect Spouses
As a member of this council, you know how 

important spouses can be to the charitable works of 
the Order.  If you’re married, your wife is probably 
involved in a few of the many events that happen 
each fraternal year.  This support adds great value and 
impact to what a council can achieve. 

When the Order was founded in 1882, Father 
Michael J. McGivney and the other brave men were 
setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially 
wives and children.  We know today this is done 
through our insurance products which are designed 

with that goal in mind.  
One specific policy rider 
that you may not know 
about is called the 
Spousal Waiver of 
Premium.  This rider is 
available on most
permanent and 
Discoverer plans 
purchased at standard 

rates by a member and his wife on the same day.  
When both spouses apply, the rider provides for 
waiver of premiums on the spouse’s contract in event 
of the insured’s death.  Best of all, for member and 
spouses ages 18 to 60, this waiver can be added for no 
charge.   This rider stays in effect until the spouse 
attains age 65 or certain other triggering events occur. 

Our products are designed with your needs 
and budget in mind.  With a solid portfolio of life 
insurance, long-term care and retirement products, the 
Knights of Columbus can help you meet all of your 
financial goals.  To learn more about these solutions, 
contact me today. 

Chancellor’s Report
SK Jack Turney, Chancellor Insurance Agent’s Report

David Farebrother, Field Agent

David L. Farebrother, FICF
CA DOI Lic # 0E547974
Office (805) 684-0053
Cellular (805) 766-2144

  E-Mail: david.farebrother@kofc.org
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Happy 99th Birthday on Oct. 2nd

John James Sternot
Parishioner Since 1972, Knight Since 1976

ANNIVERSARIES

John & Mildred Sternot
75th Wedding Anniversary

   John James and Mildred (Swarick) celebrated their 
75th Wedding Anniversary on August 25.  They were 
married at. Sts. Peter and Paul Catholic Church in 
Wisconsin Rapids, WI by Rev. Stephen Anderl.
   Members of St. Raphael’s Parish since 1972, John 
& Mildred attribute their long fruitful life to “working 
together, taking part in activities like walking and 
dancing and eating healthy.”  The keys to their 
successful 75+ years of marriage include 
“togetherness,” - “where one went so did the other 
and we still do,” remarked John.  They added, “Keep 
active and continue talking with one another from 
present things to things and people of long ago.”
   John joined the Knights of Columbus, Council 5300 
in December 1976 and soon afterwards became a 2nd 
and 3rd Degree (April 17, 1977).  His favorite KC 
social activities include the annual Oktoberfest 
Dinner-Dance and the Labor Day Picnics.
   Before John & Mildred were married, they were 
neighbors since Mildred’s family (Henry & Emma 
Benish Swarick) owned a 200-acre farm that bordered 
a farm owned by John’s parents (Jacob and Josephine 
Shymanski Sternot).
   “A large wedding celebration took place when I was 
18 at the time,” pointed out Mildred who was born 
July 29, 1918. There were five sisters and brothers 
(Arthur, Grace, Alvina, Beulah and Elaine in her 
family and John’s family also included five brothers 
and sisters (Mary, Anna, Joseph, Anton and Francis).
   For 14-years John drove a milk truck collecting mile 
from 63 area farmers where he delivered the milk to a 
large milk plant.  He later worked for a paper mill 
company and also drove trucks for transportation 
firms.  He was a licensed cheese maker and enjoyed 
deer hunting and fishing.  He retired in 1973 from the 
Teamsters.
   In 1972, John, Mildred and daughter Delores 
decided to make a big move from Cudahy, WI to 
Goleta after living in Wisconsin for 60, 54 and 33 

years respectively.  At. St. Raphael’s, John served 
faithfully as an Usher at the 9:30 Sunday Mass for 
28-years, retiring in 2005.  Mildred was active with the 
Parish Women’s Auxiliary since 1972.  The Sternots 
emphasized, “Father Stephen Noel Downes stands out 
for being special to  us.”  John added, “After my heart 
surgery, Msgr. Steve brought me Holy Communion 
every Sunday promptly between 2:30 and 3 p.m.”
  “The best thing about being St. Raphael’s parishioners 
is seeing so many friendly people,” exclaimed the 
Sternots.  In their 39-years as members of the parish, the 
most memorable events were the Centennial 
Celebrations held in 1996 and being a part of the 
324-page Centennial Yearbook.
   The Sternots are proud parents of daughter Delores, 
born May 29, 1939.  “We enjoy her being around.  She 
schedules doctor appointments and gets us to them and 
she reads and answers all our mail that we don’t 
understand,” boasted John who was born October 2, 
1912.  Delores said, “It’s so neat and interesting to listen 
to them reminiscing about their early years on the 
farmlands in Wisconsin.
   Travels have taken them to 49 states except Alaska, to 
Canada several times, and into Mexico from Arizona, 
California and Texas and back to Wisconsin many times.
   John’s hobbies include walking, reading, gardening, 
fill-in puzzle books and checking out National 
Geographic and Traveler, Birds and Blooms magazines. 
Mildred’s hobbies are making jams and jellies, 
embroidering and gardening.




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

Rev. Angel Castro  01-Oct   
John J. Sternot    02-Oct 
Thomas E. Puerling   03-Oct 
Stephen J. Schlesselmann  03-Oct  
Richard T. Schiada   07-Oct 
Joseph W. Duwel  09-Oct 
John V. Vogel  09-Oct 
Francisco G. Cabrera  10-Oct  
Pablo F. Cabrera 10-Oct
John C. Kirk Jr 11-Oct
Robert A. Montgomery  12-Oct 
Kenneth K. Kuether  12-Oct 
Rev. Thomas A. Meskill  18-Oct 
Peter A. Martinez  19-Oct 
Ronald G. Uthe 19-Oct  
Jerome M. Becker  21-Oct 
Brian E. Holtz 21-Oct
Raphael S. Cardenas  22-Oct 
William J. Konkol  22-Oct 
John F. Kestel 24-Oct
Joseph E. Waters  24-Oct 
Bruce A. Andersson  25-Oct 
Bradley J. Bowen  29-Oct 
Matthew J. Martinez 31-Oct 

Moved?  Need to update your address?  Different 
Phone Number or email address?  Keep us informed!     

Name:_____________________________________

Address:____________________________________

City:__________________________ Zip:_________ 

Phone Number:______________________________ 

Email Address:______________________________ 

Mail this form to: 
Knights of Columbus
Goleta Valley Council 5300
P.O. Box 65
Goleta, CA  93116-0065

Or email Chris Arnoult at francisarnoult@cox.net


  

   
   


 









Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
(Times and Locations):

Mon, Tues, Wed: Bishop High Chapel, 8:00 AM-
8:00 PM. 
Wed: Our Lady of Sorrows: 12:45-6:00 PM. 
Thurs: Holy Cross, 1:00 PM-7:00 PM. 
Thurs (1st):  Chapel of the Poor Clares, 4:00 PM for 
24 Hours. 
Fri (each):  Our Lady of Guadalupe, 6:00 PM-8:00
PM, SB Mission, 4:00 PM -5:00 PM 
Fri (1st):  St. Raphael’s Church, 24 Hour Exposition 
begins at 8:00 AM, San Roque, 9:00 AM- 10:00 AM, 
St. Mark’s, 5:45 PM – 7:00 PM. 
Sat (1st): St. Raphael’s Church, Benediction 8:00 
AM.
Sun & Holy Days: Chapel of the Poor Clares, all 
day.






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(Grand Knight’s Report, continued from page 1)
As Knights, we must remember this reflection from 
St. Margaret.  In these tough times, we forget to act 
selflessly on occasion due to our human nature, self 
interest or life’s distractions.  The closer we are to 
Christ, the closer we are to Him.  Once we are closer 
to Christ, we act as His instruments to combat sin in 
the world by loving one another.  Through love, it is 
easier for us Brother Knights to practice the other 
Christian virtues, such as unity and fraternity that 
make up being a “practical Catholic.”   

Council Business:  The Council has passed the Ralph 
Modungo resolution, donating $1000.00 to St. 
Raphael’s Church.  As to the Council and 
Philanthropy Budgets, we did not submit them to a 
vote.  Our Financial Secretary has decided to fix both 
budgets, based on updated figures from our past 
fundraisers.  We will be forming a committee to go 
over the budgets.  After the officers review of the new 
numbers for both budgets, the budgets will be 
resubmitted for a vote at the next business meeting in 
October.

The presentation that I was hoping to schedule with 
Monika Montanaro did not materialize and is now 
rescheduled for the November Business meeting.
However, we had a presentation at the last business 
meeting
from Chris 
Arnoult’s
daughter, Sarah.  She a campus intern at UCSB a 
Christian organization called InterVarsity.  This 
Christian organization encourages and organizes 
students to have Bible Studies on campus.  The 
organization includes all Christian faiths and has 
worked in the past with St. Mark’s University Parish 
and Fr. John Love.   The Council discussed as to 
whether this warranted Council support.  After 
discussion, the Council deemed it worthy of support 
and will be discussing at the next Officers Meeting as 
to how much will be allocated in the Philanthropy 
Budget.

Everybody had a good time at the Labor Day Picnic 
at Tucker’s Grove.  The number of attendees at the 
picnic was around ninety people.  Despite the new 
picnic area location at Tucker’s Grove, the attendees 
managed to find where the picnic was held.  Thanks

to PGK Mark Vampola, PGK Felix Sanchez, and his 
wife Julia for coordinating the event.  Also thanks to 
PFN Bill Fuhrer for manning the ticket booth.  I 
would also thank Brother Knights and Master Chefs 
Joe Salcedo and Tony Vallejo for preparing the 
delicious chicken and tri-tip.  A special thank you for 
the Salcedo and Vallejo families for helping out 
preparing and serving the food.  Congratulations to 
Sandra Vallejo whose Chili took first place in the 
Chili Judging Contest. 

We also had the Pancake 
Breakfast this month.
Attendance to the 
Pancake Breakfast held 
steady.  Thank you, SK 
Bill Fuhrer for filling in 
for Brother Paul Curzan 
and his wife Evelina.
Also, thanks once again 
to our Pancake Breakfast Crew: Brother Jim Bonsell, 
DGK Patrick Donohoe, Brother John McLafferty, FN 
and worthy Warden Jim Bradbury, and Brother Jose 
Meza.

The Council will soon launch two online Zoomerang 
surveys on our website for our members to participate 
in.  The first survey will have questions regarding on 
how to improve the council.  The other survey will 
have questions regarding the content of the council 
newsletter, the Knightline.  Once these surveys are 
deployed on the website, I encourage all members to 
actively participate.  These surveys will help the 
Council retain current members and attract new 
members to our Council. 

Congratulations to PGK Mark Vampola who 
celebrated his wedding anniversary this month.
Please keep in our prayers Francisco Cabrera’s 
mother and sister, Joe and Zea Bauer and Stephen 
Schlesselmann.

Also, for our 1st Degree Members looking to get their 
Second Degree: there will be a second degree at 
Council 1684 on October 12th.  And do not forget the 
upcoming 4th Degree exemplification in November at 
Oxnard.




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








          
   
               
    









  













       
    
      
        

           


          






  

  

      



            


       



          
      
       


            

         














 
 


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Pro-Life Alert!
Catholic Bishops Act on Komen 

Foundation’s Link to Planned 
Parenthood

(Washington, D.C.) — Roman Catholic bishops in 
Ohio have ordered a ban on raising funds in their 
dioceses' institutions for a leading foundation that 
battles against breast cancer—Susan G. Komen for 
the Cure. The decision began making pro-life news 
on the heels of American Life League releasing its 
third research report last week revealing that 18 
Komen affiliates gave more than half a million 
dollars in grants to Planned Parenthood in 2010. 
  “Our latest year figures show that Komen is 
hurting its own mission 
cancer.  E-Not only is 
Planned Parenthood the 
world’s largest abortion 
chain, it is also the 
largest purveyor of 
hormonal contraceptives, 
which are classified by 
the International Agency 
for Research on Cancer 
(IARC)—part of the 
UN's World Health 
Organization—as Group 
1 carcinogens for breast 
and other cancers,” said 
Judie Brown, president of American Life League. 

  “On behalf of ALL and Catholics 
everywhere, we thank our Church leaders in Ohio 
for boldly taking a stand for life. We hope that this 
action may provide enough clarity to leadership at 
Komen to prompt its administration to disentangle 
its fine efforts from a destructive relationship with 
Planned Parenthood,” Brown continued. “We also 
pray that such courage and discernment will 
embolden other Catholic bishops to act.” 

From: http://www.all.org/article/index/id/OTIwMQ/ 

Anniversaries, Birthdays, Special 
Announcements Now Included as 
Paid Features in Knightline
  

Starting in the July issue of the Knightline, 
Knights of Columbus members have been receiving 
their monthly paper in full color thanks to the loyal 
advertisers who have made it possible. 
    Each 16-page edition in full color for the 275 
copies printed along with newly selected Editor 
Laura Schuberg's pay of $120 cost approximately 
$835.00.

The advertising revenue for the past three 
issues has totaled $1,950.  The KC Council 5300 
budget allocates $192.00 per issue thus a minimum 
of $628.00 is needed in advertising per 16-pages. 
   "We have been fortunate to have these 11 
generous advertisers each month so the KC's are 
receiving their colorful paper at no extra cost," 
stated Joe T. Kovach, volunteer ad salesman. 
   To assure this continues, Kovach has offered 
members to announce their anniversaries, birthdays 
or special announcements at the advertising rates. 

Also obituary tributes have helped balance 
the income/ expense for each month.  Readers are 
requested to solicit these advertisers whenever 
possible or tell them "THANK YOU" for being a 
big part of the paper. 
    For anyone desiring to have their 
advertisement in upcoming issues, give Kovach a 
call at 964-0881 or email him at joetk79@cox.net.
Deadline is the 20th of each month. 
    A few KC members have commented that 
the advertisements are taking up too much space. 
They generate the needed revenue and the Editor 
still has 10 or 11 pages to fill the paper.  Prior to the 
color printing the Knightline was publishing only 8 
or 12 page issues in black and white. 
 Please consider helping out with the 
Knightline by advertising your business or other 
news!





THE FRIENDLY STORE

SANTA CRUZ
MARKETS

THAT SAVES YOU MORE

THANK YOU SANTA BARBARA
FOR VOTING US

BEST LOCALLY OWNED GROCERY!!
locally owned and operated since 1980

SANTA BARBARA
324 W. MONTECITO STREET

GOLETA
5757 HOLLISTER AVENUE
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



By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

Pictured: Felix Sanchez with Judy Sanchez and a 
family friend Marie Mackey at the Parish Festival. 

This month’s Knight of the Month goes to PGK 
Felix Sanchez.  Brother Felix has helped the 
Council in various ways: running the Fiesta Coke 
Booth during the first day of Fiesta, coordinating 
the Memorial and Labor Day Picnics with PGK 
Mark Vampola, and is our barkeeper at some of our 
Knight of Columbus functions and meetings at St. 
Raphael’s Parish Hall.  Brother Felix also helps out 
in substituting for any absent trustee during our 
Business Meetings.   Congratulations Brother Felix 
and thank you for all your support! 





By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

Pictured: The Curzan Family (pictured left to right: 
Mark, Paul, Lisa, Evelina and Jon-Paul) shown in 
Hawaiian attire at their 40th Wedding Anniversary 

in Ocean Isla Beach, NC in 2009. 

This month’s family of the month goes to Paul and 
Evelina Curzan.  Paul and Evelina have been very 
active with our Council at various functions: most 
notably the Pancake Breakfasts, the Lenten Fish 
Fries and the Blue Mass Dinner.  The Curzans are 
strongly Pro-Life, which reflects our Catholic 
values and faith.  Paul and Evelina have three 
children: Mark, who is an orthopedic surgeon, Jon 
Paul, who is an Electrical Engineer and Lisa who is 
an elementary school teacher.  Congratulations, 
Paul and Evelina! 

Priests, Nuns, Brothers.  We need them.  

They need us.

PRAY FOR VOCATIONS



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2011-2012
Grand Knight Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net
Chaplain Fr. Lawrence Santos (805) 967-5641
Deputy Grand Knight Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102
Chancellor Jack Turney (805) 967-9473 jacknchrista@verizon.net
Warden Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net
Advocate John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com
Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com
Financial Secretary Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net
Lecturer Joe Bauer (805) 967-2221 joebauer2@yahoo.com
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637
Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net
Trustee-Three Years Mark Vampola (805) 708-2631 vamperz@cox.net
Trustee-Two Years Mike Donovan (805) 967-9506 mkedonovan@aol.com
Trustee-One Year Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102
Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net
Community Director Vacant
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net
Family Director Vacant
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com
Pro-Life Director Vacant
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS
Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org
State Deputy Charles Clark (916) 638-2501 state.deputy@kofc-california.org
District Deputy Niceforo Albino Prado (805) 651-8847 snunez890@gmail.com
District Warden John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com
Faithful Navigator Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net
Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com
Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2010-2011
Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com
Cabrera-De Ponce Vacant (805) 683-4546
Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net
Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com
Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu
Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398
Uhte-Znovena Vacant
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